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Assistant Sheriff Brett Zimmerman 
Discusses October 12, 2020 OIS 

 
Assistant Sheriff Brett Zimmerman provided additional details of the officer involved 
shooting that occurred on October 12, 2020 in the 3500 block of Villa Knolls North Drive. 
LVMPD responded to an illegal shooting call in the area. When patrol officers arrived, 
they did not find any evidence that a shooting had occurred. During the investigation, 
officers contacted a citizen who had an unserved Temporary Protective Order (TPO). As 
officers were standing in front of a patrol vehicle finishing up paperwork related to the 
TPO, 43-year-old Shane Loyd approached them from behind and fired 3 rounds in their 
direction. 
 
Officer Curtis Paul returned fire, and Loyd fled on foot. As Loyd was running, he fired at 
the officers again. Officer Paul returned fire and then took cover. Loyd continued running 
and officers lost sight of him. Additional units responded and established a perimeter, 
however Loyd was not located. Officers located Loyd’s weapon and clothing in a 
dumpster behind a nearby business. Loyd was apprehended later that day by patrol 
officers. 
 
A video of the briefing can be viewed by clicking on the following link: 
https://youtu.be/T4UgUQPonbo 
  
This is the 16th officer involved shooting of 2020.  The LVMPD Force Investigation Team 
is conducting the investigation into the officers use of force in this incident.  The findings 
will be forwarded to the Clark County District Attorney’s Office for review.   
 
An examination of this incident is being conducted by the LVMPD Critical Incident Review 
Team.  This review focuses on policy, tactics and training as it relates to this use of force. 
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This is an ongoing investigation.  Anyone with any information about this incident is urged 
to contact the LVMPD Force Investigation Team at 702-828-8452.  To remain 
anonymous, contact Crime Stoppers by phone at 702-385-5555, or on the internet at 
www.crimestoppersofnv.com. 
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